
Agenda Item: 6. 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 

 

TO:   Big Papio Levee Culverts Project Ad Hoc Consultant Selection 

Subcommittee  

 

FROM:  Martin P. Cleveland, Construction Engineer  

 

SUBJECT:   Big Papio Levee Culverts Project  

Contract for Professional Services with FYRA Engineering 

 

DATE:   March 9, 2015  

 

 
 

On January 15, 2015, the Ad Hoc Subcommittee interviewed and selected FYRA Engineering 

(FYRA) to provide the professional services for Big Papio Levee Culverts Project. Since the 

February 12, 2015 Board of Directors approval to negotiate with FYRA, District staff and FYRA 

representatives have worked together to prepare the enclosed agreement, scope of services, time 

and cost estimate for this project. 

 

FYRA will be responsible for providing project management, preliminary design, permitting, 

final design and construction administration for rehabilitation of eight culverts and replacement 

of four culverts in the Big Papio Levee Project. The total fee for this work was negotiated with 

hourly rate basis and not to exceed amount of $208,773, and it is broken down between the 

different tasks in the attached agreement and scope. The preliminary construction costs (pre-

design) for the twelve culvert rehabilitation or replacement is $1,017,696.  

 

Tentatively, project construction bidding is planned for July 2015 and construction work will be 

completed in 2015. It is anticipated that the City of Omaha will reimburse the District up to 

$350,000 for engineering, permitting and construction work on four of the structures, owned by 

the City (Structures BP-L20A, BP-20B, BP-L21 and BP-R41), as per the recently approved 

cooperation agreement. 

 

Management recommends that the Big Papio Levee Culverts Project Ad Hoc Consultant 

Selection Subcommittee recommend to the Board of Directors that the General Manager 

be authorized to execute the proposed professional services contract with FYRA 

Engineering for the Big Papio Levee Culverts Project for the maximum not to exceed 

amount of $208,773, subject to changes deemed necessary by the General Manager and 

approved as to form by District Legal Counsel. 
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